
Dr. Samuel Moor Shoemaker born 
on December 27th, 1983 in Balti-
more, Maryland was the rector of 
the Calvary Church in New York 
City, which was headquarters of 
the Oxford Group.  
 
There was a bowery style rescue 
mission attached to Calvary 
Church called Calvary Mission. 
Ebby Thacher was staying at Cal-
vary mission when he made the 
call to Bill Wilson in November, 
1934.   
 
Bill went to the Calvary Church 
Rescue Mission. Then he stag-
gered into Towns Hospital drunk. 
 
When Bill emerged from Towns 
Hospital in late 1934, It was at the 
Oxford Group meetings held at 
Calvary Church that Bill met Sam 
Shoemaker. Sam immediately 
asked Bill to help Professor Fred-
erick E. Breithut with his drinking 
problem. In March, 1935, Bill, as 
godfather, sponsored the baptism 
of Breithut by Sam Shoemaker. 
Ebby himself became a communi-
cant at Calvary Church. And the 
relationship of Bill and his early 
friends with Sam, and with Oxford 
Group meetings at Calvary House 
and Oxford Group meetings and 
house parties led by Shoemaker 
was close and continuous. In the 
mid to late 1930's, Bill spent many 
hours closeted with Sam in Samõs 
book-lined study at Calvary 

House, discussing the spiritual ideas 
which were soon to characterize 
A.A.  
 
Sam became one of Bill's early spir-
itual mentors and Bill credits Sam 
with teaching him the principles that 
became the Twelve Steps. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bill acknowledged this linkage when 
he wrote in the book, A.A. Comes 
of Age (page 39):  
 
òIn 1917, Sam Shoemaker had been 
sent to China to start a branch of 
the YMCA and to teach at the 
Princeton-in-China Program. 
There, in 1918, feeling discouraged, 
he first met Frank Buchman who 
told him of the four absolutes, hon-
esty, purity and unselfishness and 
love. Later, Shoemaker would 
speak of the meeting as a major 
influence for the start of his minis-
try,   that being the time when he 
decided to let go of self and let God 
guide his life.ó  

 
Continue on page 3 
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Step Eleven:  
(Recovery) 
Sought through prayer and medita-
tion to improve our conscious contact 
with God as we understood 
Him , praying only for knowledge of 
His will for us and the power to car-
ry that out. 

 
Tradition Eleven:  
(Unity)  
Our public relations policy is based 
on attraction rather than promotion; 
we need always maintain personal 
anonymity at the level of press, radio 
and films. 

 
Concept Eleven:  
(Service) 
The trustees should always have 
the best possible committees, cor-
porate service directors, executives, 
staffs, and consultants. Composi-
tion, qualifications, induction pro-
cedures, and rights and duties will 
always be matters of serious con-
cern.  

Yuma, Arizona  

History in A.A. November 1st, 1963 
Reverend Sam Shoemaker passes away 

1 

24 Hour Hotline (928) 782-2605 

 

Rev. Sam Shoemaker 



N˛ʁˏʸɧˏʞ 

Important  

Meeting  
Dates  

449 Club Business Meeting will be held  

Wednesday, November 1st @ 6pm  
 

AA Picnic Planning Meeting will be held 
Wednesday, November 15th @ 5:30pm at 

The 449 Club  

 
Yuma Intergroup Meeting will be held  

Wednesday, November 15th @ 5:30pm at  

The 449 Club  
 

Yuma  District 15 Meeting will be held 
Wednesday, November 15th @ 7:15pm at  
Gila Mountain United Methodist Church  

(Foothills)  
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&ÏÏÔÈÉÌÌÓ 7ÏÍÅÎΈÓ 'ÒÏÕÐ 
#ÁÒÏÌ /Ȣ        .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ άΫÓÔ   έγ 9ÅÁÒÓ 
 
'ÅÎÔÌÅÍÅÎȭÓ 'ÒÏÕÐ 
3ÔÅÖÅ *Ȣ         .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ίÔÈ       ά 9ÅÁÒÓ 
$ÁÎÉÅÌ 3Ȣ      .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ΫΪÔÈ     ά 9ÅÁÒÓ 
'ÏÒÄÏÎ "Ȣ    .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ άέÒÄ  άΪ 9ÅÁÒÓ 
 
'Ȣ/Ȣ$ 'ÒÏÕÐ 
"ÒÕÃÅ 'Ȣ       .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ βÔÈ    έΰ 9ÅÁÒÓ 
 
,ÉÖÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 3ÏÌÕÔÉÏÎ 'ÒÏÕÐ 
#ÉÎÄÙ 2Ȣ       .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ΫΪÔÈ   άΪ 9ÅÁÒÓ 
 
0ÒÉÍÁÒÙ 0ÕÒÐÏÓÅ 'ÒÏÕÐ 
,ÉÎÄÁ 4Ȣ        .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ έΪÔÈ    ά 9ÅÁÒÓ 
 
5Ð&ÒÏÎÔ 'ÒÏÕÐ 
#ÈÒÉÓ +Ȣ        .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ έÒÄ    έά 9ÅÁÒÓ 
-ÉËÅ 3Ȣ         .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ΫΪÔÈ   έΪ 9ÅÁÒÓ 

Events 
  

2017 Area 03 Election Assembly 
òThere Is A Solutionó 

November 4th -5th, 2017 
Arizona Western  College Conference Center 

Yuma, Arizona 
Registration information please visit: 

Area03.org 
 

Second Annual AA Picnic 
Saturday, December 2nd, 2017 

10am-2pm 
Joe Henry Memorial Park 

Bicycle Ride @ 8:30am 
Young Peopleõs Rally @ 1pm 

Hot dogs will be provided please bring a  
side dish to share! 

Bring your lawn chairs! 
Service Positions available: 

Face Paining (3) 
Serving Food (8) 

Ice Chest (4 large) 
Raffle Items/Donations 

Looking for home groups to sponsor &  
plan Games & Activities 

Home groups can also donate a Grapevine sub-
scription for the raffle. 

For more info contact Tommy at 928-920-3746 

To add any   
Announcements, birthdays, new meetings, 

meeting changes, or events  
to the District 15 Newsletter email: 

district15news@world-funding.com 
Jessica C., Editor 

 
You can also find  

District 15 Newsletter on the  
aayuma.com website! 
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Continued from page 1ð History in A.A. November 1st, 1963ñReverend Sam Shoemaker passes away 
 
The biography of Lois Wilson states: òDr. Shoemaker was to play a significant role in Bill Wilsonõs spiritual devel-
opment and his writing of Alcoholics Anonymous, which became known as ôThe Big Book.õó 
 
Dr. Shoemaker stated the following about Bill, the Big Book, and A.A.: 
 
òBill Wilson found his spiritual change in this House [Calvary House, adjacent to Calvary Church in 
New York] when the Oxford Group was at work here many years ago. I have had the closest touch with 
Bill from that day to this.  
 
I never forgot that I was one of those who read the first mimeographed copy of the first book [the First 
Edition of Alcoholics Anonymous] . . .  
 
It happens that I have watched the unfolding of this movement [the Fellowship of Alcoholics Anony-
mous] with more than usual interest, for its real founder and guiding spirit, Bill W., found his initial spir-
itual answer at Calvary Church in New York, when I was rector there, in 1935.ó 
 
Bill Wilson asked Sam Shoemaker to write A.A.õs Twelve Steps. Shoemaker declined. Shoemaker told Bill that the 
Steps should be written by an alcoholic and that Bill was the one to do it. 
 
Bill Wilson, in 1955, would later give credit to Sam Shoemaker whom he referred to as a co-founder of AA.  
 
" It was from Sam Shoemaker, that we absorbed most of the Twelve Steps of Alcoholics Anonymous, 
steps that express the heart of AA's way of life. Dr. Silkworth gave us the needed knowledge of our ill-
ness, but Sam Shoemaker had given us the concrete knowledge of what we could do about it, he passed 
on the spiritual keys by which we were liberated. The early AA got its ideas of self-examination, 
acknowledgement of character defects, restitution for harm done, and working with others straight from 
the Oxford Group and directly from Sam Shoemaker, their former leader in America, and from nowhere 
else."  
 
After leaving New York, Dr. Shoemaker served Calvary Church, Pittsburgh, for ten years before retiring in 1961. 
He was known as one of the foremost preachers of his day, with a regularly-scheduled radio program. He was also 
instrumental in the rebirth of small group ministries in the United States, which led to (among other things) the 
Pittsburgh Experiment, and Faith at Work, both interdenominational program designed to bring Christianity into 
normal daily activities. Finally, he was involved in the beginnings of the Anglican Fellowship of Prayer, actually 
started by his wife Helen in the 1950's. 
 
Declining health caused Shoemaker to retire from Calvary Church and return home to Burnside, although he con-
tinued to broadcast Sunday sermons on the "Faith that Works" radio program from WBAL in Baltimore. He died 
after a prolonged illness on the eve of All Saints' Day, 1963, and was buried after a service at St. Thomas Church 
in Owings Mills, Baltimore County. He was interred in the family plot in the St. Thomas churchyard, as was his 
wife who died in 1993 
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Gratitude, Experience, Strength and Hope from District 15 
 
Grateful to attend AA meeting on vacation in Kauai. We took our shoes off outside-Hawaiian Styleï It was held 
in building next to a Taro Field. Members from several different states and New Zealand attended the meeting! - 
Suzy J., UpFront Group 
 
Grateful that there are people of service to AA who keep the doors open and keep AA working behind the 
scenes. I want AA always to be there for other alcoholics so they can find the solution I have found in these 
rooms. I am grateful for everyone that helps spread the solution! - Kerry M., Intergroup Liaison 
 
My experience got me here. God gives me strength and hope.ðBill L., Corrections Coordinator 
 
Service work at the District level is so gratifying!!! Donôt miss out!! I am so grateful to AA, my Home Group and 
God as I understand him.ï ReBecca B., DCMC 
 
Grateful for successful SIS Conference in Van Nuys, CA. Facility was great, field trip to Getty Art Museum great, 
panels well presented. - Micky W., Seniors in Sobriety 
 
For many people, gratitude is difficult, because life is difficult but as I look back over my life, I recognize that eve-
rything that has ever happened to me has contributed to the person I am now. While I have gone through many 
situations I see each one as gift. Even the painful or difficult times taught me lessons that make me a better per-
son now. All of it has been a blessing. I am very grateful that my Higher Power has given me a second chance to 
live a worthwhile life. Through Alcoholics Anonymous, I have been restored to sanity. The promises are being 
fulfilled in my life. I am grateful to be free from the slavery of alcohol.ðJessica C. G.O.D.  

$Ï 9/5 ÈÁÖÅ Á ÓÔÏÒÙ ÔÏ ÔÅÌÌȩ 
35"-)4 9/52 34/29 

Ȧ9ÕÍÁ ×ÁÎÔÓ ÔÏ ÈÅÁÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÓÔÏÒÙȦ 
 

3ÔÏÒÙ ÔÏÐÉÃ ÆÏÒ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ 
'ÒÁÔÉÔÕÄÅ 

 
5Ð ÔÏ ΨΫΦ ×ÏÒÄÓ ÏÒ ÌÅÓÓ 

.Ï ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÐÒÉÎÔÅÄȢ  
9ÏÕ ÍÁÙ ÓÕÂÍÉÔ ÙÏÕÒ ×ÒÉÔÉÎÇÓ ÁÓ  
Ȱ!ÎÏÎÙÍÏÕÓȱ ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ×ÉÓÈ 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÓÕÂÍÉÔ ÎÏ ÌÁÔÅÒ ÔÈÅÎ ÔÈÅ  
ΨΫÔÈ ÏÆ .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ÔÏ  

ÄÉÓÔÒÉÃÔΧΫÎÅ×ÓΆ×ÏÒÌÄ-ÆÕÎÄÉÎÇȢÃÏÍ 
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Join us at The 2017 Area 03 Election Assembly 
 Experience and learn how decisions are made in Alcoholic Anonymous 

 
�:�K�D�W���L�V���D�Q�����$�U�H�D���$�V�V�H�P�E�O�\�f 
Any meeting of area G.S.R.s and the area committee is an assembly. The area assembly is the main-
spring of the Conference structure-the democratic voice of the movement expressing itself. Assemblies 
are the responsibility of the area committee, and are conducted by its chairperson. 
 
In the beginning, general service assemblies were held only to elect committee officers and the delegate 
to the Conference meeting, and without such meetings, there might be no area service structure today. 
Now, assembly meetings consider a variety of issues, from General Service Conference business to ar-
ea problems and solutions and financial affairs, while sharing sessions, public information programs, 
workshops, and video programs keep A.A. strong and participation in service growing.  
 
An election assembly is held at least once every two years to choose a delegate and committee officers. 
It is usually scheduled in the fall of the year. (Generally, the newly elected delegate and officers take 
office as of January 1st.) 
 
This year The 2017 Area 03 Election Assembly will be in our hometown on November 4th �s 5th 2017 - 
at  
Arizona Western College Conference Center located 2020 S. AVENUE 8E, YUMA, AZ 85365.  
 
�2�Q�H���W�K�H���I�L�U�V�W���G�D�\�����6�D�W�X�U�G�D�\�����1�R�Y�H�P�E�H�U�����W�K�����'�L�V�W�U�L�F�W�����������W�K�D�W�o�V���X�V���<�X�P�D�������Z�L�O�O���E�H���K�R�V�W�L�Q�J���D�Q���,�F�H���&�U�H�D�P��
Social at 7pm ($6) and will also be having a stand-up comedian at 7:30pm follow by an open Speaker 
Meeting at 8pm. We hope to see you there!!! 

!Ready to make a difference!  
 

Currently they are in desperate need of male volunteers 
for meetings at the corrections facility!!!   

There are over 20 meetings a month at ADOC.  
 

Requirements are:  
3 years of continuous sobriety,  

be a permanent residence of Yuma  
and able to pass a background check.  

 
If you are interested please contact Bill L. at  

928 -726 -6722 or at  
the G.O.D. meeting, 8:00pm on Thursday nights  

 
The experience will be very rewarding to know you can 

help someone in need!  

Save your Grapevines  
 

Donate your old Grapevine  
issues to send out to the  
Correctional Facilities. 

 
To donate or for more 

 information contact Bill L.  
(928) 726-6722 or at the  

G.O.D. meeting, 8:00pm on  
Thursday Nights  


